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   Nursery have been learning about the life cycles 

of sunflowers and finding out what seeds need in 

order to grow!  

We have enjoyed planting our own sunflower 

seeds. We will be taking care of them and 

watching for changes over the next few weeks! 

Miss Z Rutherford 

 

Year 4 had fun conducting an experiment to 

explore what happens to the particles of a 

solid when the solid changes into a liquid.  

Mr L Hollywell 

Year 6 SATs 

 

 

 

The Year 6 pupils are busy celebrating the end of their week of SATs, having focused hard to do their 
very best. They have conducted themselves brilliantly each morning with determination, perseverance 
and a clear and calm manner. They all deserve a special treat this weekend! I definitely think that the 
cooked breakfasts have helped – thank you Mrs Miles for organising and cooking breakfasts each 
morning.  
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank parents/carers and the wonderful Y6 staff who have all 
played their part in preparing the pupils in such a positive and calm way. Mrs Makins, Mrs Miles and 
Miss Ryding (student) have all taken Year 6 under their wings and helped to shape their Y6 journey. 
Thanks also to our Chair of Governors, Mr Pete Gallagher, who has joined us weekly to help to teach 
our Y6 mathematicians. Year 6 can now relax a little and look forward to all the leavers’ events which 
take place after half term. Well done, Year 6! Mrs H Yarnold 
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Year 2 inspired by the work of 
Gunta Stölzl a renowned textile 
artist, had a go at ‘Sea Weaving’ 
this week. Here is some of our 
work. Mrs S Finlow 
 
 

 



 
 

 

  

Awards:  

 Pupil of the Week Book Worm Behaviour Champion  

Nursery Daisy Fin R Fliss 

Reception Gianna & Philippa Stanley Elias 

Year 1 Millie M Darcy W Miara 

Year 2 Ruby Harmony Thomas 

Year 3 Scott Jeron Mili 

Year 4 Albie Connor Bella 

Year 5 Ava Jacob Mia 

Year 6 All of Year 6 All of Year 6 Seb 

 

Attendance:   
 

Attendance this week is 95.8%              

A reminder that if your child is well enough to attend school, please send them as it is vital they attend school as 
regularly as possible. If your child has been off school with a sickness bug, they need to be 48 hours clear before 
they return.  Absences must be reported daily either via message through the MCAS app, emailing gunwin@st-
peters.hereford.sch.uk or calling the school on 01885 483237.  
 

As per the letter sent out recently there has been a change to the national guidance regarding term 
time holidays.  We are unable to authorise any term time holidays now unless there are exceptional 
circumstances.  This is a decision taken by Herefordshire Council and is beyond our control.  Thank you 
for your understanding. 
 

Highest Class attendance this week goes to:        

YEAR 5 

 

 

Please come to school dressed in your Forest 

School clothes, with your outdoor boots or wellies 

in a carrier bag. 

YEAR 2  
TUESDAY 

 

Darcy (Y1) 

Selina (Y1) 

Bethany (Y3) 

 

 

Sun Cream Policy: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School staff are not normally at liberty to apply sun cream to children.  In 

exceptional circumstances, where it is not possible (e.g. due to special 

needs) for a child to use ‘all day’ cream, parents are requested to contact 
the school to make special arrangements. 
 

The warm weather means lots of outside opportunities in school so please 

make sure your child has sun lotion on, wears a sun hat and brings in a 

water bottle. 

We recommend that parents apply ‘all day’ sun 

cream to their children  

before school on summer days. We strongly 

request that sun cream is not  

sent in to school for children to apply themselves: 

it is our experience that this is an unsatisfactory 

arrangement leading to cream not being properly  

applied and other health and safety concerns. 
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Monday 
Year 4 wear kit to school 

Year 5 bring kit to school to change 

Wednesday 
Reception wear kit to school 

Year 2 wear kit to school 

Thursday 
Year 3 wear kit to school (NEW) 

Year 1 wear kit to school 

Friday Year 6 bring kit to school to change (NEW) 

 

 

 

 

When children come in to school 

dressed in their PE kit it allows for 

more time to be used for physical 

activity rather than time taken up 

changing. 

 

Dates for your diary: 

May  

17th Golden Trophy Football Tournament at Bishops Frome 9am-2pm 

19th, 20th SEND Parents Meetings – parents to book via MCAS 

21st  Multi Skills Event – invited children 

21st Climate Change Workshop – Year 5 

22nd  Poetry Slam Day – Year 6 

23rd End of Summer Term 1 

26th-30th  Half Term Holiday 

June  

2nd Summer Term 2 begins 

5th School Nursing Team to deliver ‘Puberty Talk’ to Year 5 and 6  

9th-13th  Expressive Arts Week  

13th Bromyard Scarecrow Festival, 7.00pm – Year 3 and 4  

18th Water Workshop – Year 3 

19th-20th  Year 5 Transition Day(s) at QE High School – details to follow 

July  

1st Poetry Slam Finals at John Masefield School – Year 6 

2nd Summer School Games – invited children 

2nd-4th  Year 6 Transition Day(s) at QE High School – details to follow 

9th Great Athletes – sponsored event in school  

10th Sports Day - Nursery 

11th Sports Day – Reception – Year 6 

14th School Reports to be sent out to parents 

15th  Summer Gala, 2.00pm and 6.00pm performance 

16th Nursery and Reception Graduation Assembly – to be confirmed 

16th Year 6 Treat Day 

17th Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Awards Assembly 9.30am – details to follow 

18th  End of year 2024-2025 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  
After School Clubs:  Please book on MCAS. 

 

Day Activity Year Group Led By 

Monday Colouring Year 2, 3 
Miss E 

Boddice 

Monday Netball Year 4, 5, 6 Miss R Jinks 

Monday Stay and Play R, 1 Miss Gullis 

Tuesday Gardening 
Year 2, 3, 4, 5, 

6 
Mrs K Miles 

Tuesday Play Dough R, 1 Miss S Davies 

Thursday Rounders Year 3, 4, 5, 6 Miss R Jinks 

 

Bob Marley 

/reggae music 

Breakfast Club and After School Provision (Wraparound Care):  
 

 

Breakfast Club: 

7:30am - 8:45am   £3.50 per child  

Breakfast served from  

7.30am-8.15am  

After School Club: 

3:30pm - 4:30pm   £5.00 per child 

4:30pm - 5:30pm   £2.00 per child 

5:30pm - 6.00pm   £1.00 per child 

For more holiday clubs available at other Halo sites visit: 
https://haloleisure.org.uk/herefordshire-county-activities/ 
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